
December 5, 2014

Lt. Governor-elect Evelyn Sanguinet
Office of the Lieutenant Governor
214 Statehouse
Springfield, IL 62706

Dear Evelyn:

Enclosed please find the book we spoke about at the RLGA meeting, The Vermont Way by former 
Governor Jim Douglas. He is one of the most honest, straightforward men I know, and I hope you 
find his words to be helpful in your new job. As a Republican in a blue state, you’re now in a unique 
position to put partnership over partisanship and build bridges between parties. Please feel free to 
reach out to us in Vermont if you ever need advice.

I enjoyed meeting you and I look forward to working with you in the years to come. Congratulations 
again on your election victory and I wish you a relaxing holiday season!

Best regards,

Phil Scot


